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LAITY DAY WITH BISHOP LAURIE                                                  

INVITATION 

Saturday, April 14, 2018 9:00 a.m.ð3:00 p.m. 

Starting at 9:00, enjoy coffee and treats, fellowship, pick up materials for 

the day and check the displays. The program begins at 9:45 and includes 

worship, missional presentations, a networking lunch, and two presenta-

tions with Bishop Laurie, one, an extensive Q & A session! A communion 

service will conclude Laity Day. 
 

Bishop Laurieôs provocative title is ñRunning Away with Noahò and will 

be preceded by scripture presented in a readerôs theater format. 
 

The two Missional Presentations will be of great interest because of their 

applicability to work in our local churches and communities. One, How 

Welcoming is Your Church? (How Unintended Bias Can Sabotage Good 

Intentions) will provide helpful insight into how newcomers experience us. 

The second, Child Abuse in Iowa; What We Can Do will educate and 

equip about a problem far greater than usually recognized. 

WHERE:                                                                                                                              

Aldersgate United Methodist Church                                                                        

3600 75th Street Urbandale, IA 50322 

Aldersgate UMC is totally accessible and easy to find.  From Douglas Av-

enue, a primary east/west street, just go south on 75th Street. 

RSVP                                                                                                                             

Laity Day is free and while advanced registration is not required, it will be 

extremely helpful for planning.                                                                                

Questions may be directed to                                                                                     

Barb Mann at the Conference Center (515-974-8905)                                                                                                                             

or, Margaret Borgen, Lay Leader, at 515-490-9328. 

ϦIf Spring came but once in a century, instead of once a year, or burst forth 

with the sound of an earthquake, and not in silence, what wonder and ex-

pectation there would be in all hearts to behold the miraculous change! But 

now the silent succession suggests nothing but necessity. To most men on-

ly the cessation of the miracle would be miraculous and the perpetual exer-

cise of God's power seems less wonderful than its withdrawal would be." 

- Henry Wadsworth Longfellow  
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CELEBRATING ST. PATRICKôS DAY                                                                                

AT THE TUESDAY NIGHT FREE COMMUNITY SUPPER 

 

Ruth, enjoying the levity,  Pastor                                                                     

Brendaôs International Student.  This 

talented young lady is from Ghana. 

Epworthôs Bob Carl, Pastor Patti Spencer Burdette (Highland Park 

Lutheran Church), Judy Marshall (of Aldersgate UMC)                                                     

and Epworthôs Linda Toth. 

After the meal is over, the ladies who make the Tuesday Evening Supper happen, take a few minutes to 

relax and catch their breath.  Above is a few of those who were helping March 13th. 

From 5:30 to 6:30 on Tuesday evenings, Fellowship Hall at Epworth UMC, is the place to be in Highland 

Park.  Doors open at 5:00 p.m., and a steady stream of an eclectic group of persons begin to congregate.  

Some are lonely and enjoy the company of others.  Some are hungry and need a good meal.  Some are 

homeless and seek a respite of warmth along with hospitality.  Some come simply for the camaraderie and 

fellowship.  All are welcome!!! 

As each holiday nears, a band of dedicated workers, led by Jill Coons, make sure the atmosphere is espe-

cially festive for those who attend.   
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We lift in prayer those  in care cen-

ters, the home-bound and those who 

do not get out:                                         

Holley Snell is at Mitchellville 

Care Center;  Edward 

Chesnut is at Prairie Vista Retirement in Altoona; 

Joann Walters is at Luther Park Trinity; Wade 

Steele is at Mill Pond Health Care Center, Ankeny; 

Mildred Harmon is at Home; Jim and Gwen Hall 

are at Mill Pond; Ferne Michael is at Calvin Com-

munity; Marilyn Moberg is at Fleur Heights.                                          

SCOUT PACK 68 

    The Cubs are preparing for the 
summer hiatus and getting all of 
their equipment sorted and stored 
away.   The last two meetings 
will be April 5th and 12th. 

 
 

        As I write this one of the cir-
cles is working to make a new 
friend, soon. 

  Please keep us in your prayers as 
we enter this time of change. 

Bob Carl 

.     Each month I am greatly 
pleased and surprised by your 
wonderful contributions to this 
mission. Each week I ask for 
donations to this ñNoisy Col-
lection ñ and you always give 
generously.  

   Thank you for all of your    
help. 

                   Bob Carl 

               Finance Notes  
     

 This month we celebrate Lent and 
Easter. A time when we remember 
the sacrifice of Jesus at Golgotha; 

when each of us can ask ourselves what a reasonable 
response would be to the following questions. 

    >How can we reply to the outrageous                  
    love of Jesus? 

    >What would I do in replying to this                          
   sacrifice? 

    >And the finance chair has an answer!                         
   Wanna risk a guess? 

Thanks in advance for your generous response. 

Bob Carl 

YWLDNTU???? 

This weekend we were treated (?) to a spring snow 
and Iôm happy that it was gone by Sunday after-
noon. 

With the return of good weather what wouldnôt you 
do? 

           Go on a mission trip out of the country? 

           Pack meals for Meals from the Heartland ? 

            Donate materials to the quilting group?  

            Hug someone at church and ask ñHow is it  
 with your soul?ò 

   Cômon!  WLDNTU? 

 

 

 

At left is an interesting 

and heartwarming pic-

ture shared on facebook, 

March 26th,  by                     

Epworthôs own                   

Ruth Kouski.                                    

Thank you, Ruth! 


